
Date:  12th May 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We have had a great fortnight—last week’s Coronation cel-

ebrations were very colourful and it was lovely to see the 

children enjoying their picnic lunches in their special 

clothes. Thank you to everyone who donated for the     

rainbow raffle and thank you to the PTA for providing the 

flags and pin badge keepsakes.  

 

This week, both Reception and Year 1 classes have enjoyed 

some amazing enriching experiences. Bellflower class  

became Italian chefs at Pizza Express.  Lily and Tulip classes got to dance with a        T-Rex and learn 

with some real-life reptiles! Fun photos on the pages below.  

Have a lovely weekend 

Mrs Fraser 

 

Knowledge Organisers 

Please remember to use the knowledge organiser links on the class pages of the website to find infor-

mation about how to support your child with their learning this term.  

 

Kiss and Drop  

Please can drivers give way to cars who are using the kiss and drop to 
ensure this lane has a continuous flow of cars .  
 

Whatsapp Groups 

Most classes have WhatsApp groups which have been set up to arrange things like 
playdates and also Class Reps and the PTA use them to remind parents of up-coming 
events. We would like to ensure parents are aware that these groups are purely   
personal in nature and run by parents. The school does not have oversight of the 
groups. 

 

Safeguarding 

Please read the guide about Fortnite Chapter 4 on the page below.  



Bag 2 School 
Leaflets have been distributed promoting the Bag 2 School initiative which helps raise 
money for the PTA. Please donate any unwanted clothing, shoes, handbags, belts and 
accessories in your own bag(s) on Tuesday 16th May by 9am.  
Please do not bring any bags in before this date as we do not have the storage space to 
keep them in school. Also, please do not bring in any bags after 9:00am.  
We will not  be able to take any bags that have missed the collection.  
 
Suncream 
Please remember that members of school staff do not apply suncream to children. Teachers monitor 
how long the children are in the sun and ensure they come inside if they are getting too hot. We advise 
parents and carers to apply a long lasting suncream in the morning before children come to school. 
Some products give up to 10 hours of protection. Alternatively, children can top up by 
applying their own cream at lunch time but we request that you have practised this at 
home with them so that they are confident doing this themselves. Please ensure that 
any products that are applied to your child’s skin do not contain nuts. Please do not 
use Nivea sun cream as it contains almond oil. Thank you.   



 





 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week and last week — we are very 

proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



May 

16th Bag2school collection 

17th Sunflowers trip to Pizza Express 

18th Governors meeting 

25th 6pm New Reception parents meeting Sept 

23 

26th Class photos  to be taken by Fraser Portraits 

26th Break up for half term 

June 

11th 11am—3pm Summer Fayre  

14th Walk to school day 

16th Children bring home father’s day gifts 

29th Year 3 sleepover 

July 

3rd TD INSET DAY  

13th Reports home to parents 

13th Governors meeting 

13th Y2 Infants voice festival  

18th PTA Summer disco 

20th Sports Day 

21st Back up Sports Day 

25th 3pm Children break up for summer holidays 

 

 

[New dates in red] 

 TD INSET Days 2023-24 

• Monday 4th September 2023 

• Tuesday 5th September 2023 

• Wednesday 3rd January 2024 

• Monday 1st July 2024 

(2 more TD Days to be confirmed)  

Please see 2023—2024 term dates on the school 

website. Please note that these are different to 

the SBC term dates.  

 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  
 

Our topic of ‘Creep, Crawl and Wiggle’ is now in full swing after reading ‘Mad about Minibeasts’. 
We have spent time learning about a whole range of different minibeasts, exploring how many 
legs, wings and antenna that they have. This has allowed the children to further practice their 
counting skills and we also tried some creative challenges where children had to draw amounts of 
legs or wings onto minibeasts. In addition to this, we have been exploring the outside area trying to 
find different minibeasts.   
 
Last week, we focused on the King’s Coronation and completed a variety of activities around this. 
We focused our learning on a book called ‘The King’s Hats’ where the children learnt about some of 
the different jobs the King will have to do. The children completed a number of craft activities 
throughout the week, such as making their own bunting and decorating crowns. Our crown deco-
rating was also a great opportunity to practice counting, with children counting the different       
coloured gems they had added to their crowns. Finally, we finished last week with a lovely corona-
tion picnic in the hall altogether and 
used our homemade bunting as         
decorations.   
 
In PE, we have begun preparing for 
Sport’s Day and making sure the         
children understand how it will work. 
This week we have focused on relay    
races, particularly the challenges of    
lining up and taking turns. It will          
certainly be an interesting few weeks of 
preparation.   
 
Just a little reminder:  
• Please ensure snack is named and 
separate from lunches.   
 
Thank you as always for your continued 
support,  
The Nursery Team 

 

 

 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

 

Wow! The last two weeks have flown by – we have had so much fun celebrating the King’s  Corona-

tion, reading Pete the Cat and his Perfect Pizza Party and Bellflowers even went out on a trip! 

In Maths we have been consolidating our number skills, working out number bonds and subitising. 

We are getting really good at inventing our own Maths games and teaching them to our friends. 

We did so well in Literacy when innovating our own versions of the story ‘The Enormous Turnip’, our 

new stories were so good! We have been discussing our favourite pizza toppings and drawing and  

labelling our dream pizzas – some people even made them into dessert with chocolate and            

raspberries! 

Bellflowers class had an amazing trip to Pizza Express, they made their own pizza, did some food 

tasting and were very pleased to come home with the pizza they made! Sunflowers are looking       

forward to going next week. 

Thank you for all your support with returning reading books and reading at home, this is having a 

hugely positive impact on your 

child becoming a confident, 

independent reader. 

A little appeal – if anyone has 

any old spare large t-shirts we 

would be grateful for them to 

use as cover ups when the 

children are doing messy play 

during the summer! 

With thanks 

The EYFS team 



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower 

Classes 

What have we been learning in    
Reception?  

 



 

 



 

 



 

Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  
 

What an exciting few weeks we have had in Year 1! The highlight being our Dinosaur Day on Wednesday. 

The children loved meeting Rex and the baby dinosaurs as well as learning about all the different         

animals. The children also got the opportunity to hold the animals, which meant some of the children 

facing their fears. We are so proud of all the children! Thank you for all your contributions towards the 

experience, it was much appreciated.  

English- We have been innovating our key text and have now written our own version of ‘Where the 

Wild Things Are’. The children have used adjectives and suffixes and their handwriting is looking lovely! 

Maths- Over the last 2 weeks we have covered fractions, direction and positional language.  

Topic- We have been learning about animal groups, looking at the key features of each group and        

discussing what they need to survive. We have also learnt about different dinosaurs, discussing their size 

and diet, making sure to use scientific vocabulary like carnivore, omnivore and herbivore.  



Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  
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Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 
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Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  



We’re having a great term so far and have really enjoyed learning about ‘Movers and Shakers’! We 

have been learning about explorers this week in the persons of; Neil Armstrong, Captain James 

Cook and Christopher Columbus.  

Our coronation lunch went really well despite the weather, and we had a great day learning about 

King Charles III and his life before he became king. We had a lovely picnic in the hall, and it was real-

ly nice to see the bunting that all of the classes made up in its full glory! 

In English we have been writing a biography about Rosa Parks and her impact on society and this 

week we’ve been reading ‘The Man on the Moon – a day in the life of Bob’. We have been writing 

character descriptions of Bob using some of his characterises such as hardworking and energetic.  

In Maths, we have been recapping addition and subtraction ready for next year. We have also been 

focusing on finding halves and quarters of larger numbers.  

We went on a minibeast hunt last week in science and have been learning about micro habitats and 

what animals need to survive in their habitat. We found a range of animals including worms, ants 

and grasshoppers!  

In PE this week we have been working on teambuilding and ball skills. The team building sessions 

have been really fun and this week we had to trust our partners when we got the blindfolds out and 

they guided us around the room.   

In DT we have been learning about what happens when we cook food and this week, we have been 

following a recipe to make Eton Mess! As you can see by the phots, it wasn’t too messy!  

The Year 2 Team :) 

 

 

Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  



 

Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 
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Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  



 

Year 3 have morphed into scientists the last 2 weeks! We have been super busy in 

our plant topic carrying out multiple investigations. Examining vessels, roots and 

leaves we have learnt a lot about the parts of a plant and their importance. Ask us 

what happened when we put food dye in the water with some celery! 

Our topic this term has been fantastic, filled with lots of music. We have compared 

songs, focused on rhythm and pitch and we have ended the week by creating out 

own raps/songs. We were able to write this music on a hero or heroine and then   

perform to our friends. Alongside all the music work we have really enjoyed learning 

more about historical heroes, we have been inspired by the stories of people      

showing real courage, perseverance and tolerance. This has led to us having lots of 

chats about how we can be inspired by the things we have learnt and how we can 

implement these in ourselves. We spent a very fun afternoon creating wanted     

posters for fictional villains, everyone had to persuade Miss Jenkins and Miss Deakin 

that our villain was the fiercest! 

In Maths, we have just started learning about time. We wowed Miss Jenkins and 

Miss Deakin with our knowledge already on o’clock and half past. The first thing we 

have all learnt is the roman numerals up to 12, ask us to show you our chant we 

made to remember. Over the next few weeks, we will focus on times on both a digital 

and analogue clock, if everyone can start noticing the time at home that would be 

very helpful.  

In Literacy we have been writing our own Roald Dahl character descriptions, with lots 

of adjectives, similes and descriptive phrases. 

We are looking forward to seeing you all at the meeting on Tuesday 16th at 2.45pm to 

discuss the plans for the upcoming exciting school sleepover. We will be recording 

the meeting and sending out slides to share with parents who cannot attend. 

Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 
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